City of Homewood Beautification Board

May 9, 2022

MINUTES

Attending:

Ben Booth, Nancy Walburn, Nick Sims, Meredith Drennen, Alexis McBrayer, Sam Lloyd, Angela McKinney, Ravi Patel, Lindsay Culver

Guests: Kristen Trowbridge

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 12:05 PM at the City of Homewood Council Chambers with Chair Ben Booth presiding and Meredith Drennen recording the minutes.

Approval of the Minutes: Ben Booth presented the March meeting minutes as recorded by Sam Bokatazian. Nancy Walburn moved for approval, and Angela McKinney seconded. Motion was carried.

Old Business:

Ben Booth reported on the purchasing of trash grabbers for future cleanups. Additionally, Alexis McBrayer reported on the design and purchase of signs for Beautification Board events (like cleanups) for a total of \$125.92.

Purchase procedures were reviewed.

Photos from the April Griffin Creek cleanups were added to the Beautification Board website.

New Business:

Introduction of the new Beautification Board members included:

Sam Lloyd

Ravi Patel

Lindsay Culver

Ben Booth reported on continued discussion on the street sign project, including a rescheduled meeting with Mayor McClusky and working with the GIS Mapping employees with the City of Homewood.

City Council Update: Councilor Nick Sims reported on the Flag Project: 15 US and 15 International flags for have been ordered for the World games and US Holidays to be placed on Green Springs Highways. This was moved to Mayors office for purchase/ordering, so no action needed.

Meredith Drennen reported on purchasing of a new Tree Topper to replace the one destroyed Downtown by the car chase for a total of \$649 plus shipping. Nancy Walburn made a motion to approve funding and purchasing of the new Star. Sam Lloyd seconded. Motion Caried.

Questions about pocket parks and the School board property was discussed.

Councilor Sims reminded the group there is an At Large Beautification Board Position open.

Next Meeting

The next Beautification Board meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2022, in City Council Chambers. There being no further business, Ben Booth adjourned the meeting at 12:54 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Meredith Drennen, Secretary.